Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for May 6, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

May 6, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The May 6 , 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chairperson

Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

Richard Gokey

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS- Swine Flu information has been posted on the website. The EDAC meeting will be held on May 7, 2009 instead of May 14, 2009 at 7:00PM.
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY) None
SMO APPEAL – DIXON  Mr. Boland explained that Mr. Dixon is appealing a violation of Ordinance 221.  Because it is a local agency hearing, it requires two attorneys, one to represent the employees and SEO of the Township and one to advise the Board. The ordinance provides for a continuance. Mr. Dixon stated that June 17th was fine with him. The hearing now convened was continued until June 17, 2009 at 7:00PM. 
MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the minutes of April 15, 2009. Motion passed 4-0-1.   Mr. Gokey abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, to approve the following disbursements:






$  251,302.05 General Fund




$    41,875.53 Sewer Fund

$      4,437.50 Traffic Impact Fund

$    16,515.71 Recreation Fund

$      1,624.50 EDU Fund

$    4,125.40 Liquid Fuels 

$319,880.69 Total  

Motion passed 5-0.  The Board decided not to renew membership in the PA Association of Township Officials for this year. 
REPORTS

Code Enforcement 
Mr. Gokey asked about the outside storage at Homeworks. Mr. Loomis will investigate. 
Mr. Stepp stated that staff was doing a good job on property maintenance issues. 

Fire Marshal 
Jim Munda presented his report for the first quarter. 
Recreation 

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to cancel the summer camp and refund monies due to insufficient enrollment. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to spend $600 to hook up the pump at the Hill Road ball field provided that it works. Mr. Gokey suggested that the Township find out the depth of the well and the water level in the well. Motion passed 5-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Resolution 09-17 McCarthy Condemnation   Mr. Boland stated that the McCarthy’s are agreeable to the condemnation. The resolution authorizes the condemnation and the preparation of the deed in lieu of condemnation so the Township can go to settlement. The condemnation allows that the McCarthy’s would not have to pay transfer tax. Mr. Stepp stated that he is normally not in favor of condemnation, but in this case he would make an exception.  Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt Resolution 09-17. Motion passed 5-0. 
Fireworks  Mr. Loomis stated that the Township currently does not have a permit for fireworks. The permit would allow the code official to inspect the property, the set up and require a certificate of insurance naming the Township as additional insured. He stated that the State allows Townships to require a permit. PSATS states that the Township must adopt an ordinance to require a permit. Mr. Weller stated that fireworks vendors must follow federal guidelines and their insurance companies would do inspections. Mr. Boland stated he would like to research the issue. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor to research the fireworks issue. Motion passed 5-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
Mr. Boland presented a new codified zoning ordinance. He stated that he was setting up a meeting with Bancorp regarding the letter of credit for Pondview.  
Mr. Boland stated that an appeal on behalf of the Berks County Home Builders Association in regards to Ordinance 257- the UCC amendment. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to authorize Mr. Boland to enter an appearance to defend the ordinance. Mr. Boland presented the Municipal Improvements Agreement and Financial Security Agreements for Reading Hospital for the Board to execute. He stated that the Hospital was interested in exchanging pieces of property along Tollgate Road for no charge. The Township can donate land to non-profit medical service corporations with a reverter clause in the deed. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor to draft a resolution to effect the transaction. Mr. Boland presented the Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law for the Witek Conditional Use hearing. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the Conclusions of Law and Findings of Fact. Motion passed 5-0. 

NEW BUSINESS

Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Amity Fire Company     Mr. Weller excused himself. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to recommend approval. Motion passed 4-0-1. Mr. Weller abstained. 
Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Thomas Carroll Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to recommend approval. Motion passed 5-0. 

Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Thomas Ziemba Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to not recommend approval of this request. Motion passed 4-1. Mr. Stepp opposed. 

Insurance Renewal The Manager recommended staying with the Hart Agency. Prices will remain similar or perhaps less. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the insurance renewal with the Hart Agency. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon reported that Limekiln Road from Weavertown Road to 422 and Pine Forge Road will be tar and chipped by PennDOT.
The Manager reported that PA American Water is requesting a rate increase of about 13% to 14%. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to draft a letter of protest to the PUC. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Lyon reported that he had met with 422 Properties. The Tornettas had requested a copy of the hospital’s final plan. He stated that they may want to participate in some improvements such as drainage and guard rails. 

The Manager reported on progress with the Monocacy Interceptor. The Bernets submitted a bill for $2500 in legal fees to settle. The Township offered to reconstruct the streets that were affected by the sewer line instead of the appraisal amount. The Boissons are considering. The Klines have said they would sign if the deeds are correct. 
The Maplewood Drive warranty period is set to expire in September. The engineer will be inspecting the project in June. 

Tracy Morrison, pandemic advisor, would like to hold a community meeting regarding pandemics. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to authorize Ms. Morrison to hold a community meeting. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Lyon stated he would be cooperating with the School District on a workforce investment board under the license agreement for summertime labor in the parks. 

The Leaf Creek Trail committee will meet next Tuesday at 7:00pm. The first public meeting may be as soon as June. 

The 422/662 project is nearing the end. 

The Manager stated he will be attending a meeting regarding group purchasing of electricity. 

Mr. Lyon reported that the well pump in the maintenance building failed. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to replace the pump at a cost not to exceed $1973.00. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the repair of the 1997 International by Spring Service at a cost of $2410.95. Motion passed 5-0. 

Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the installation and photo control for rest room lighting in Lake Drive Park. Motion passed 5-0. 
The Manager stated he would like to look into drainage issues in the Township at Fernwood and Nicholson; and North Main Street and Hillview Road. Mr. Yanos also suggested Weavertown Road across from Merritts. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to authorize the Manager to evaluate those areas for drainage improvements. Motion passed 5-0. 

Chief of Police  

Chief Shuebrook presented his report to the Board. He stated Officer O’Rourke had seen a composite sketch and knew the suspect and reported the information to Spring Township Police. The Chief requested to send Officer Scherer to “Investigations of Citizens’ Complaints and officer Misconduct for First Line Supervisors”. The Chief requested to attend a two day seminar on “Essentials in Police Operations”.  There would be no overtime. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the training. Motion passed 5-0. The Chief reported that he had received a Thank You note for Officer Smith’s handling of a neighborhood problem. Chief Shuebrook stated he would like to update the website for the police department. 
Supervisors

Mr. Gokey stated that the Villa at Morlatton is holding a “hardhat” walk through on May 11. He encouraged all to attend. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Keith Dixon asked the Chief about the speed control device that was on order and volunteered his property to set up the device. He volunteered to mow the field at Morlatton and Old Airport for free if he could keep the bales of grass. He asked about the detention pond across from his property. Mr. Yanos stated the Township was working on an inspection process. 
Jim Baldridge of 16 Lehman Drive asked if a private residence could be used to perform maintenance on commercial vehicles. He was referred to code enforcement. 

Bob Baer stated that the bicyclists on Limekiln Road were riding three abreast and presenting a safety issue. Mr. Yanos stated he would like to see officers pull them over. 
ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 9:22PM on motion by Mr. Gokey, seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

